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Alexander B. Grannis
Commissioner

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

December 27, 2007

Rebecca Darr, RLA

New York City Economic Development Corporation
NYCEDC Owner Representative, Yankee Stadium City Work
110 Williams Street, 4™ Floor

New York, NY 10038

Re:  Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan (SPDES General Permit GP-02-01)
Bronx Terminal Market Waterfront Park Redevelopment, Bronx, NY
Permit ID: NYR-10N813

Dear Ms. Darr;

The Department has reviewed the Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan (SWPPP) for the
above-mentioned project dated August 24, 2007 and the revised attachments dated December 27,
2007. The SWPPP is acceptable to the Department.

Please ensure that the SWPPP is implemented according to all requirements of the
SPDES General Permit (GP-02-01) for stormwater discharges from construction activities,
including but not limited to the following:

1) A copy of the notice of intent (NOI} and NOI acknowledgement letter must be posted
at the construction site in a prominent place for public viewing. A copy of the latest
version of the SWPPP must be retained at the construction site from the date of initiation
of construction activities to the date of final stabilization.

2) Contractor Certification Statement must be completed and signed by all contractors
and subcontractors implementing, inspecting, and maintaining the measures and controls
described in the SWPPP.

3} Inspection of Soil Erosion and Sediment Control (SESC) measures must be performed
as detailed in the SWPPP and as per the requirements of the SPDES General Permit.

4) The SWPPP must be amended if there is significant change in the design or
implementation of any SESC or water quality controls which may have a significant



effect on the potential for the discharge of pollutants to the waters of the United States,
wetlands, or public streets, and which has not otherwise been addressed in the SWPPP,

Please note that sediment-laden stormwater discharges from the construction activity to
Harlem River is a violation of the New York State water quality standards.

If you have any questions, or require further assistance, please contact me at (718) 482-
4936 or Mr. Imdadul Islam, P.E. at (718) 482-4960.

Sincerely,

—

=T

Sebastian Zacharias, P.E.

Environmental Engineer 1

cc: R. Elbum, P.E.
S. Southwell, P.E.
L. Islam, P.E.
J. Natoli, P.E., NYC Department of Parks and Recreation



